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Question: 
Senator RYAN: Dr McCarthy, I quickly have another question about my previous 
issue. Did the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade write that advice to the 
incoming government without consulting the Department of Prime Minister and 
Cabinet, or was the Department of Prime Minister and Cabinet consulted about that 
advice?  

Dr McCarthy: Not to my knowledge.  

Senator RYAN: I would appreciate if someone could take on notice if you might not 
have been in the capacity?  

Senator Chris Evans: Are you are really asking whether there is coordination across 
departments for incoming government briefs?  

Senator RYAN: My understanding is that central agencies do have some influence 
over incoming government briefs from line agencies.  

Senator Chris Evans: No, that is what you are after? The question is whether they 
were consulted about the brief.  

Senator RYAN: Yes.  

Dr McCarthy: I can take that on notice. 

Answer:  
Agencies may discuss the strategic issues that could be raised in their respective 
Incoming Government Briefs (IGBs), however final advice and clearance of content 
within IGBs is a matter for the relevant portfolio secretary. The Department of the 
Prime Minister and Cabinet was not consulted on the specifics of the 2010 IGB 
prepared by the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade. 
 


